HEIW: Medicines Administration Units Consultation 

The Royal Pharmaceutical Society (RPS) is the professional body for pharmacists in Great Britain. We are the only body that represents all sectors of pharmacy in Great Britain. The RPS leads and supports the development of the pharmacy profession including the advancement of science, practice, education and knowledge in pharmacy. In addition, we promote the profession’s policies and views to a range of external stakeholders in a number of different forums.

We welcome the opportunity to respond to the HEIW consultation about the newly updated and developed suite of Agored Cymru Level 3 Medicines Administration units for use by health services in Wales. The units were developed by an all-Wales Task and Finish Group.

The range of administration routes included in the suite provides a good base of knowledge for support workers involvement in Medicines Management in hospital and community settings in Wales. All Wales standards across the varying levels of responsibility will ensure consistency of training across Wales. The education programme would be for varying levels of roles and responsibility. The hub and spoke structure ensure that support workers can focus on spoke units which are relevant for their role.

It is reasonable for patients to expect that each healthcare professional involved in delivering their care is competent in the skills required to perform their role safely. For those involved in prescribing or administering medicines this includes the ability to calculate drug doses safely and accurately.

We would like to highlight two documents which may help to inform the Medicines Administration Units:
1. The Professional Guidance on the Administration of Medicines in Healthcare Settings (Jan 2019) was co-produced by the Royal Pharmaceutical Society (RPS) and Royal College of Nursing (RCN) and provides principles-based guidance to ensure the safe administration of medicines by healthcare professionals. The guidance is aimed at registered healthcare professionals; the principles, however, can be applied in any healthcare setting by any persons administering medicines.
2. The Royal College of Nursing, Royal Pharmaceutical Society and the Specialist Pharmacy Service were asked to advise on the practice of prescribing alongside the dispensing/supply/administration of medicines by the same health care professional where this is a routine part of the package of care. In March 2020 the Guidance on Prescribing, Dispensing, Supplying and Administration of Medicines were published. The prescribing and dispensing/supply and/or administration of medicines should normally remain separate functions performed by separate health care professionals to protect patient safety.

We welcome the opportunity to work with HEIW to develop the units.


